Executive Board Meeting 9 March 1988

Attending: Martsching, Grube, Matuszak, Rudisill, Knight, Reynolds, Kiger, Yoke, Kahl

Discussion on the Heritage Quest presentation tonight at 6:30 pm. There was a small confusion over rental at the Senior Citizen Center. Two donation containers are to be available, along with the punch and cookies . . . Danell Knight and Damaris Reynolds well be in charge of this.

Lee Rudisill announced that Friends of the Library annual sale will begin Friday at the Fairgrounds.

Danell Knight will set up archival supplies table at the Antique Show on Friday evening; she will sell at the Heritage Quest tonight.

The program for the Saturday (March) meeting will be a presentation by Attorney Gretchen Morris on Living Trusts and Estate Planning.

Lee Rudisill will consider the suggestions made last month by John Matuszak for additional committees, and will provide job descriptions and recruit persons to perform same.

The 1988 budget is yet to exist. Tuesday next will be a meeting of a committee composed of Becky Kiger, Jean Grube, and John Matuszak; They will present the budget at the April meeting.

Becky Kiger reported that two Everton workshops were scheduled in the area: April 21, at Cottage Grove, \$18.50 fee, and April 23, at Florence, 521.00 if registered before 16 April, otherwise \$23.00.

Becky Kiger reported on attending the Portland Forum meeting on cemeteries. She indicated that the local group's cemetery compilastion was well on the way to completion, but needed additional checkers and proof readers.

MID-VALLEY GENEALOGICAL SOCIETY 12 March 1988

- The meeting was called to order by the president, Lee Rudisill.
- Minutes of the last meeting were read and approved.
- The treasurer reported, as of 11 March, a balance of \$915.56.
- Correspondence: Becky Kiger reported publication of a history of Josephine County, \$48.00/copy. She reminded the membership of the workshop in Eugene, April 30, and another workshop at Sweet Home, March 18-19.
- Jane Dodge announced that she would again be conducting museum tours Spring term through LBCC, beginning 8 April, and three Fridays following.
- Damaris Reynolds thanked all who assisted with the refreshments at the Heritage Quest session 9 March. She requested more donations for the Thrift Shop.
- Charles Dodge reported receipt of the usual catalogs and brochures.

 He said that Genealogical Publishing Co. would like our

 membership list. He will submit same since there were no

 objections. He has purchased several new items from

 Heritage Quest, and these are now in the library.
- Danell Knight is at the Antique Show selling Archival supplies.

 She left word that she is accepting new and/or corrected Family Group Sheets.
- Queries: Mabelle Martsching reported a request concerning Johnsons in Benton county, born 1892-1912.
- Charlotte Marshall now has correct forms for use with military records. She announced that some of the new books would be for use on the premises only, not for checkout.
- John Matuszak told about a home-study course offered by the National Genealogical Society.
- Danell Knight will be going to the Sweet Home workshop with her supplies, and any help would be appreciated.
- Elizabeth Akin announced that through LBCC she would be teaching beginning Genealogy for 11 weeks, beginning 31 March.
- The meeting was adjourned.
- An exceedfingly interesting program was presented by Gretchen Morris, attorney, on the subject of Wills and Estate Planning.

Respectfully submitted,

Mar